January 2025 Vice President's report

Greetings everyone.

The month since the December meeting has flown by.

Stacey Cornale from Compete easy reached out to me on facebook regarding their entry platform and paperless show scoring platform. I asked her to email the club directly at our home email address so that we all could take a look at the information that she has sent.

I managed to make contact with Brandy Catton of First Steps Dressage and proposed the collaboration of MHT and their grassroots dressage show. Brandy is showing a lot of interest and included her partner Robyn Cochrane Fones, creating a joint chat via facebook messenger. The MHT proposed May and July show dates appear possible but the June and September dates are already booked by Dressage Winnipeg. I have not reached out to Dressage Winnipeg to offer collaboration with MHT for those dates however can do so with information on whom to contact.